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3,500,000 rounds of golf played on the 
pay as you play basis. 

"Added to that are the membera of 
private clubs and their guests. Ac-
cording to the estimates formed from 
checking play at various private clubs 
the average would be more than 20,000 
rounds on eaeh course in a season. 
These figures are put. on a basis of 
courses rather than clubs, for the mul-
tiple course clubs naturally would 
have much heavier play. On tbe 13(1 
cluhs a fair estimate of 2,600,000 
rounds of golf seems conservative at 
least and probably low. 

Play 6,000,000 Rounds. 

" In other words, two major league 
ball clubs in Chicago drew barely more 
than 2,000,000 fans to their games in 
their heaviest season. In the same sea-
son more than 6,000,000 rounds of golf 
were played. 

"Other cities only serve to make these 
estimates more emphatic. Exact figures 
are avaflabie only for the 1928 munici-
pal courses, which In most cases means 
less than one-tenth of the total play. 
Detroit had 264,219 rounds of golf on 
munfcipal courses, Cleveland 164,876, 
Washington, D. C„ 283,742 and even 
Milwaukee 258,922. 

" Just as a sidel ight 20,000 rounds on 
a course In a season is probably tar 
short of the real total rounds played. 
Yet on that average the United States 
played 120 mfllion rounds of golf last 
year." 

Ohio and Illinois 

Spur P. G. A. Work 
By Herb Graffis 

W I T H the advent of the lull in golfing 

activities there comes the t ime given 

over by the leading minds in pro-

fessional ranks to the problems and prom-

ises revealed by the recent season. 

Two of the P. G. A. sections In particu-

lar are coming to the front of the stage 

with aggressive and deliberate plans for 

pushing pro progress. The Ohio P. G. A., 

which with more than 100 Class A mem-

bers, stands as one of tbe strongest of the 

pro groups, has taken a stand for $50 an-

nual dues with the idea of getting a pro 

commissioner financed so adequate and 

expert attention may be given to the mul-

titudinous details of the pro organization's 

activities. Even with policies that are 

sound and foresighted the pros generally 

are up against the serious difficulty of 

lack of clerical facilities necessary to 
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handle the P. G. A. contacts and keep thf 

boys acquainted with the plans and de-

velopments of national and state bodies. 

The individual professional's business Or-

ganization unfortunately has no stenog-

rapher available, Tbe business man in 

other lines would be lost without one to 

handle the mechanics of his correspond 

ence but the pros bave struggled manfully 

despite this handicap. 

To this writer's way of thinking, tbe 

pros are overlooking this lack of clerical 

facilities as one of the serious drags on 

their combined advancement. It seems a 

ridiculously simple factor to be given so 

much importance but consideration will 

confirm the opinion. As the Ohio case 

shows, the professionals are not adverse 

to financing an organization that has a 

definite program and gives some substan-

lial promise of substantial results. 

The Il l inois P. G. A. has launched an 

ambitious program for the year's adminis-

tration of the newly elected president, J im 

Carberry, The retiring president, Laurie 

Ayton, and the secretary of his adminis-

tration, J im Meehan, Who carried over to 

the Carberry regime as a vice president, 

spotted the lack of clerical facilities as a 

Itesetting evil endangering the P. G. A. 

ambitions and proposed to the publishers 

of GOLFDOM that they handle these details 

ot the Il l inois P. 0. A. operations accord 

ing to decisions made by the executive 

committee of the association. Carberry, 

Ed Gayer, the new secretary and Al Espi-

nosa, who with J im Wilson is a vice presi 

dent of the new administration, have had 

good acquaintance with the workings of 

the southern California professional band. 

They have great admiration for tbe way 

that Wi l l ie Hunter and his coadjutors con-

duct pro operations out there and have re 

solved to take some pages out of tbe Sun-

klst book and to show their winter asso-

ciates some speed. 

At the Illinois anuual meeting the boys 

debated Increasing the dues to 127.50 a 

year to defray the expenses of the new 

plans. It ts expected that even less than 

this amount will handle a lively state cam-

paign. according to the estimate of ex-

penses presented by GoLrpOM's publishers, 

who are contributing tbeir services with 

out cost to the association 

It is basic in the Illinois plan that the 

standard of membership be quality. There 

will be no sacrifice of the membership 

eligibility requirements in the drive for 

new members. 


